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Despite the wet and bluster we have enjoyed a fabulous week to end this half term. The Halloween Disco was very well received making over a £100 more than last year! The PTFA did a fabulous job organising this event.  I will be trying to keep the PTFA notice boards up to date with information so please let me know if there are any leaflets or events you wish to be displayed. allH Thank you to those of you that managed to come to the Class Assembly on Tuesday. I thought the children performed wonderfully exhibiting great self-confidence.  Clearly, the children had spent a lot of time researching their topic of Victorians and they presented their findings well.  As mentioned earlier this year, all our assemblies will be held at 15:00 to assist in enabling you to be able to juggle work commitments and attend.  I know that this is not always possible and we will endeavour to provide opportunities for evening events too through the year.  Today we were able to celebrate those children that have produced some exceptional mathematical work and written pieces over the half term.  Our open day has been well attended too and I hope that you found it to be enjoyable session and liked seeing how our school is developing.  The Learning Support Staff work incredibly hard to support the work children are carrying out in their classrooms.  It has been beneficial having them stay and play at lunchtimes with our children.  There are less accidents and friendship issues taking place.  Reducing the break to an hour has also helped.
 [image: image1.wmf]Our Wonderful Writers for this half term are: Lola Panther, Nancy Bateman, Madeline Malloy, Katie Workman, Matthew Manning, Eloise Alvarez, Henry Offord, Laila Hardman, Leo Yeung and Alicia Pettigrew.
[image: image2.wmf]  Our Marvellous Mathematicians for this half term are: Callum Woolford, Freya Lee, Kieran West, Thomas McLaughlin, Jessica Williams, Ruby Hudson, Jack Booth, Joseph McClelland, Joe Preston and Will Hacking.
Canine Education came into school this week and we discussed how we live in a society with dogs and how important it is that we can live alongside them safely.  They pointed out that although we may not ourselves own a dog we encounter them all the time, for instance, when at the park or visiting a friend’s home.  Considering all the information presented we have invited Canine Education to come into school to educate us about how to be around a dog safely.  An element of the lesson will involve a real dog.  Please let your child’s class teacher knows of any allergies or concerns you may have about this and we will ensure we will meet your needs.  They are to spend Monday 24th November with our Foundation Stage pupils and the Infant Classes (YD ~ 09:10, GD ~ 10:00, Parrots ~ 11:00, Herons ~ 13:30, Robins ~ 14:30) and then will come in on the Tuesday 25th November to work with our children in the juniors (Owls ~ 09:00,  Doves ~ 10:00, Kestrels ~ 11:00, Year 5 ~ 13:30, Year 6 ~ 14:30).  Let your child’s class teacher know if you would like to come and join your child in their session.  All sessions will take place in our school hall and will last for just under an hour.
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We met with our Governing body to discuss the concept of introducing a new uniform.  Their response was incredibly positive. 
As explained before, this idea initially came from our talking to new suppliers.  However, through discussion whilst developing the behaviour policy at Carleton Green, we considered the option of making changes to our uniform that would support our ethos of being a family where we aspire for all members to work as part of a team.  Our behaviour policy has been developed to include clear, consistent rewards that celebrate personal achievement with our Carleton Code as well as collective success with our Team Points.  

At Carleton Green we are striving for our children to be:

Confident in their own ability
Achieve their full potential

Responsible and reliable

Life-long learners

Energetic and healthy

Trustworthy

Organised

Nurturing

WHOLE SCHOOL APPROACH

We are to be positive, praising the positive aspects of behaviour.

· We will hold Star of the Week assemblies (Fridays at 15:00)  in which we will celebrate pupils’ achievements.  We will invite parents/carers via text messages to attend this Celebration Assembly.

· We will reward expected behaviour through our Carleton Code.  Carleton Code Stamps will be collected in individual passports against each of the 8 areas.  When the passport is filled with 80 stamps the pupil will be awarded a Carleton Code star in the order of the following colours: red, orange, yellow, green, blue, indigo, violet then gold. (Pupils will work their way along the colours of the rainbow to the pot of gold) .  Parents/carers will be invited to attend our Celebration Assembly.

· We will reward achievement of work, sport and other skills through our team points. Poseidon (blue), Demeter (green), Athena (red) and Apollo (yellow).  These points will be collected weekly and announced in assembly.  A record will be kept to add to our annual school Sports Day.

· Teachers are to meet and greet on the playground at the start and end of every day.  This will help bridge any barriers between school and families and assist with the transition from home to school to home. By building a full relationship with our children and families we will be able to establish a better environment for effective learning to take place.

· Classrooms will display the Carleton Code, Team Points, and a visual timetable will be displayed for each school day to help the children feel prepared and be able to organise their time effectively.

· All adults in school will operate a 3,2,1 method of gaining attention as well as clapping a rhythm for children to copy.  (This is non shouting school.)

· Children will be aware of the aims of the behaviour policy – the Carleton Code will be displayed in all classes and in the school hall.
It would be wonderful to see our children wear this new, proposed uniform; proudly displaying their team colours in their ties as well as wearing the blue jumper that shows they are part of the larger family of the school. The alteration to the PE kit top again would support the sense of belonging and strengthen the team spirit in school and outside when competing against other schools.  

If it is the decision of the majority to make this change please do not feel you must rush out to buy the new items.  We would want this to be gradually phased in so that whenever you are ready to purchase a new item of uniform you would buy the new version. Our proposed uniform would consist of a white shirt and tie with their house team colour as a stripe on a navy background (either elasticated, clip on or conventional), a V-necked jumper or cardigan with the existing grey skirt/pinafore or grey trousers/shorts.  Our PE kit is purely a different coloured T-shirt to reflect the house team.
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We had some very keen volunteers to try on the sample uniforms where they felt very smart!  They found it as easy as the current uniform to put on and experienced no difficulties in fastening the buttons or arranging their ties.  
Please consider these proposals and let us know your views by ticking the ‘Yes’ box if you’d like a move for a more smart appearance or the ‘No’ box if you would prefer to keep the existing uniform.  If you feel you would like to add any comments please do so.  We will collate your replies and let you know the outcome in the first newsletter back after the holidays.  Thank you in advance for your support with this whole school decision.
	Clubs for Autumn 2
	Morning Activities
	Afterschool Activities

	Monday
	Judo
	Football for the Year 5/6 boys

	Tuesday
	 
	Film Club 15:30-16:15

	Wednesday
	Guitars 
	Netball 15:30-16:15 Year 5/6

	
	
	Year ¾ Dance

	
	Recorders lunchtime

	Thursday
	
	Choir 15:30-16:15 KS1

	
	
	Choir 15:30-16:15 KS2

	Friday
	Indoor Athletics 

08:10

Y2-Y6
	


Notices: Petition for School Crossing Patrol is in our reception.

Odd job person wanted please whenever possible.  Please see Mrs Farnworth if you are able to help us in any way.

Toddler group at St Hilda’s Church Hall are held on Mondays and Wednesdays at 10:00-11:30
[image: image6.wmf]Please note that this is a non-smoking site.  We want to educate our pupils about healthy lifestyles as well as protect them from risk and therefore we appreciate your support in this matter including not using electronic cigarettes either within our grounds.

Dates for your Diary
Return to school on Tuesday 4th November at normal time of 08:55
24th and 25th November – Canine Education visit to school.
On Wednesday the 26th November our Athletics Team will be competing at Hodgson High School against other primary schools in our area.  I will be sending letters to the year 5 and 6 pupils that can compete with a request for assistance in transporting the team there.  The School Games coordinator has advised that we are unable to invite parents to spectate other than those helping to transport children to the event.  This event begins at 14:00 and should be finished by 16:30.  If we are successful there will be a final event on Sunday 24th January.

If you didn’t get chance to vote during the open afternoon please fill in the slip below and return to school on the 4th November. Alternatively please email us your views at head@carletongreen.lancs.sch.uk
	Yes I like the idea of the proposed uniform.
	No I would rather we did not change to the proposed uniform.

	Comments:


	Comments:
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